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Next FVD Meeting:
Sunday, September 20

       1:30 pm  

On-line via Zoom 
Contest:  Passenger Cars—3 max 

Clinic:  MRR Projects I Did While 
Sheltered in Place by Walt  
Herrick 
Also:  FVD annual elections  

*No FVD events until the 
September 20 meet.*

Editor’s Note:  This is a special one page June/July Semaphore to promote 

our “Model Railroad Projects I Did While Sheltered in Place” article in the 

September Semaphore and September’s clinic on the same topic. (We need 

more participants and photos, please!) We’re also announcing that Septem-

ber’s meet will take place on-line via Zoom and not at the Morova Center.  

Here’s a small preview of September’s 

Semaphore and FVD clinic on “Model 

Railroad Projects I Did While Sheltered 

in Place”. Upper left is a station shelter 

project done by Jeff Jarr, above is a 

structure kit built by Mike Hirvela, and 

to the left is a scratch built Drover's 
Waycar by Jim Osborn. Photos by Jeff, 

Mike & Jim. 

 “Model Railroad Projects I Did 
 While ’Sheltered in Place” 

    We want to see what you’ve been doing with 
your MRR hobby while “sheltered in place”!  
Please send a few phone photos with a brief   
description of your work to our editor at:    

  waltherrickjr@gmail.com   Thank you!   

 The FVD’s First On-Line Meet! 
The Fox Valley Division’s first ever on-line 

meet will be held September 20 at 1:30 pm.  We 

will not meet in person at the Morova Center but 

in the comfort of our own homes.  Information to 

follow in August. Stay tuned!  Mike Hirvela,  Supt. 


